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ABSTRACT OF THE TALK 

This talk will survey recent research on point counting for curves over finite fields. 

We will discuss the preliminary work of Garcia and Stichtenoth on identification of 

curves of a given genus and number of rational (and higher-degree) points using 

towers of function fields. Among curves of suitably large genus relative to the base 

field, Granville and Brock have shown that averages for point counts are more than 

those of curves of smaller genus. A few results, such as that of Bhargava, give 

information on asymptotic behavior of moduli spaces for “pointless” curves. 

Historically, much of the focus of this area of research has been on the identification 

of curves with many rational points, due to cryptographic applications. We will 

consider the advantages of a probabilistic approach to point counting and discuss 

some related open problems. 
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